
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
February 23, 1915 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in regular 
session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with Mayor 
Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Rankin, Carson, Holmburg. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of February 16th were read and 
approved. 
 
The following bills having been approved by the Commissioner of 

Public Affairs, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

18,865 Fire Ross Hdw. & Supply Co. $36.00 Set of Tools 

866 Police J. Felix Carson 290.00 1 Motorcycle 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered drawn for 
the amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as 
follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Rankin, yea; Carson, yea; 

Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the bills allowed. 
 
On the petition of A. R. Wilson, G. L. Walker, G. F. Rock, and 
others, protesting against the going into effect of Ordinance No. 
223, the City Attorney and Clerk, to whom the same had been 
referred, reported that said petition contained 834 signers or 
more than the requisite number. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Carson, the petition was received and ordered placed on file. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Carson, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the Council take up for reconsideration Ordinance No. 223, 
passed and adopted January 12, 1915. 
 
The motion carried and the ordinance was then read by the Clerk. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that Ordinance No. 223, entitled "An Ordinance Concerning Sunday 
Closing," be submitted to a vote of the people, for adoption or 
rejection, at the next general municipal election. 
 



The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Rankin, yea; Carson, 
yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried, and it was so ordered. 
 
A proposed resolution, granting a revocable permit to The Mountain 
States Telephone and Telegraph Company to operate and maintain its 
telephone equipment in the streets and alleys of the City of Grand 
Junction, was introduced and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Carson, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
the proposed resolution was referred to the Telephone committee, 
consisting of Mayor Cherrington and Commissioners Vorbeck and 

Holmburg. 
 
Mayor Cherrington recommended to the Council that an arc light be 
ordered placed at the intersection of Sixth street and White 
avenue. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 
that the recommendation of the Mayor be concurred in by the 
Council and that an arc light be ordered placed at the 
intersection of Sixth steet and White avenue. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Rankin, yea; Carson, 
yea; Holmburg, yea. 

 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried, and it was so ordered. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies be instructed to 
advertise for bids for furnishing the City with 10,000 sacks 
cement, more or less. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
The question of the revision of the City Ordinance being brought 
to the attention of the Council, it was moved by Commissioner 
Rankin, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, that a committee be 

appointed by the Mayor to take up with some attorney the matter of 
the revision of the City Ordinances. 
 
The motion carried, and the Mayor appointed Commissioners Rankin 
and Holmburg to serve as such committee. 
 
The depository bond of the Grand Valley National Bank having been 
examined and approved by the City Attorney, it was moved by 
Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, that the 
said bond be accepted and ordered placed on file. 
 



The motion carried. 

 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Vorbeck, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 

 


